
Dear Parents, Carers, Pupils and Friends, 

Pride of place in today’s newsletter deservedly goes to our Year 11 pupils, who today completed 

their final day at Hulme Hall. Inside we have a pictorial tribute to the whole year group with some 

more recent photographs intertwined with some from previous years. I hope you enjoy looking 

through them and I am sure there will be more photos from their final day in next week’s edition 

of the newsletter. 

I cannot let the Year 11s leave without congratulating them on the very mature and positive way 

they have coped with all the disruption to their education throughout their GCSE studies. This 

has, of course, culminated these past few weeks with lots of mock exams and class tests and 

assessments. 

Well done to the Year 11s for their perseverance and general good humour and also thank you to 

them for the excellent example they have set to the rest of the pupils in the school. You will be 

missed and I wish you good luck in your future studies and careers. Please keep in touch with us. 

I would also like to say well done to our pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 who this week have been 

completing their internal examinations. They, too, have suffered disruption to their education, 

but they appear to have coped very well with the stresses and strains of taking examinations, 

especially with the added distraction of such nice weather! 

Dean Grierson 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWSLETTER        11TH JUNE 2021 

 

  
                   Headmaster - Dean Grierson   www.hulmehallschool.org 

 Artistic Leaving Present 

  Miss McGrath has created mini   
canvases for all her Year 11s. A 
small souvenir for their time with 
her in the Art Department.                     
You will all be greatly missed! 
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 Mrs Spragg Shares Her Hair! 

 Our very own Mrs Spragg has done it again! She has donated a whopping 34 centimetres of her hair to the 

charity Little Princess Trust who make wigs from real hair for young people up to the age of 24. We think 

Mrs Spragg is incredible for sharing her hair with a child who has suffered hair loss, and we couldn’t be 

prouder of her! 

If you want to help Little Princess Trust, you can donate online via the website                                   

(https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/donate-money/), by phone (01432 352359), or via an online        

fundraising platform e.g. JustGiving. 

https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/donate-money/
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 Art Competition 

As we say goodbye to our current Year 11s, 
we wanted to take this opportunity to wish 
them the very best of luck in their next  
chapter. We’re so proud of them all! 

Here are some pictures of them over the 
years they have been at Hulme Hall. 
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